
Audit of Accounts 2023-2024 Notice of conclusion  
In accordance with Regulation 16 of the Accounts and Audit (England) Regulations 
2015 notice is given that the audit of the Statement of Accounts for London Borough 
Newham 2023/24has been concluded. A disclaimed audit opinion was issued on 28 
February 2025. The rights conferred on local government electors by section 25 of 
the Local Audit and Accountability Act 2014 are to:  

• inspect and make copies of the statement of accounts;  
• inspect and make copies of any other report, other than an immediate report, 

made to the Authority from the auditor; 
• require copies of any such statement or report to be delivered on payment of 

a reasonable sum for each copy.  
 
These rights can be exercised, on application to the Council’s Finance Team by 
emailing:  
CEX-ChiefAccountant@newham.gov.uk 


